Galesville Area Chamber of Commerce

Board of Directors Meeting

November 12, 2014

Directors present:  Sharon Spahr, Renee Brenengen, Troy White, Sarah Livermore, Lindsay Spitzer,  Jim Riley and Tammy Paulus.
Directors absent: Brian Furlano, Becky Johnson, Ann Seago, Diane McMahon, Kim Byom, Kim Gorka and Mike Happel.
Members Present:  John Graf (Graf Media), Chuck Gauger (Trempealeau County Times), Butch Halama (WHTL Radio) and Larry Hoppe (Works of Distinction).
Meeting was called to order at 7:35 am by President Jim Riley.
Secretary’s Report:  
Renee B. made a motion to accept the report from October. Motion was seconded by Sharon S. and the motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report:  
Troy W. made a motion to accept the report from October. Motion was seconded by Tammy P. and the motion carried. The following bills were 
approved for payment:
$200.00 to WHTL for 40 Apple Affair radio spots between 10/1 & 10/3

$215.61 to Hilltopper for Apple Affair refuse service

The $779.62 payment to News Publishing Service for Apple Affair back page is being held until we can confirm we were given the 25% discount as a nonprofit organization. 

Committee Reports:
Agri-Business:  
No report.
Economic Revitalization & Development:  
No report. 
Historic Preservation, Beautification & Design:

No report.
Organization & Membership:  
Renee B. reported that the committee plans to mail membership renewals the end of November. There is no change in the pricing structure for 2015. The new forms will be posted on our website.
Promotion & Tourism: 
Sharon S. announced the first airing of “Outrageous Thanksgiving” featuring Galesville’s 10 foot apple pie will be Saturday, November 15th at 8pm on The Food Network. 
Renee B. announced the next committee meeting will be on Thursday, November 20th at 7pm at her home. 
Then a lively discussion began about G-E-T Showcase. The Chamber has sponsored 17 annual showcases from 1996-2013. We did not have showcase in 2014, so the discussion revolved around whether we should have one in 2015. It was determined that it is important for us to continue this tradition. The Chamber needs to help start conversations in our community to promote our local businesses and one great way to accomplish this is with the showcase. Sunday, March 15, 2015 was selected as the date for our 18th showcase and it will be held at G-E-T High School. A showcase committee will be named by the Promotion & Tourism Committee at their next meeting. Troy W. made a motion that in 2015, any business or nonprofit member be offered a booth at showcase free of charge as part of their chamber membership. This motion was seconded by Lindsay S. The original motion was amended by Sarah L. to adjust the cost of a booth for non-chamber member to $70 per booth for a business and $40 per booth for a nonprofit organization and to not offer a discount for early bird registration. The motion carried. Troy W. also suggested that the Chamber bring in the careers class from the high school to assist in showcase planning.  The Chamber is trying to bring more value to our business members by offering a listing in our printed Directory, a listing on our website and now a free booth at showcase as benefits of belonging to GACC.

Website:  
During the month of October, the Chamber website had 14,317 hits. For comparison sake, October of 2013 had 9,366 hits.
Other Business: None
New Business: 
1. The idea of an Exchange offering commercial fixtures and furniture among Chamber members was presented and was forwarded to the Economic Revitalization & Development Committee for further consideration.

2. Another idea utilizing a life-size statue of James Dean currently at Jackie O’s to create a positive buzz about Galesville was discussed. Troy W. made a motion that we table this until our December meeting. The motion was seconded by Sharon S. The motion passed and Larry H. was designated to talk to Jackie O. about the Chamber wanting the first right of refusal should a buyer for the statue appear before our next Chamber meeting.
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, December 10, 2014 at 7:30am at the Library Community Room. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:49 a.m. 

Submitted by
Sarah Livermore
Secretary
